Amarillo College Community Link

Community Advisory Committee Meeting

March 5, 2007

In Attendance:
Tony Salazar, Paul Boston, Charles Mestas, JoAnn Cruz-Perez, Becky Lopez, Zetta Riles, Grace Stringer, Olivia Castro, Bob Austin, Maury Roman, Danette Fenstermaker, and Nellie Ramon.

Guest:
Yolanda Salazar

I. Maury called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.

II. Maury presented the September minutes for approval.  The motion to approve the minutes was made by Paul Boston and seconded by Tony Salazar. Minutes were approved.

III. Maury presented the program activity report.

Maury reviewed CE enrollment numbers for spring 2007 which included:
· 71 students enrolled in Conversational English classes

· 51 students enrolled in the first quarter of the GED program
· 39 students enrolled in Computer classes

· 18 students participated in Financial Education classes
· 41 participants attended the Cash for College seminar

· 25 students pre-registered for the second quarter of the GED program
Presentation of the new recruitment plan included the following objectives to increase enrollment of adult students (new efforts) at Amarillo College:  

· Development of strategies to recruit non-high school graduates

· Expansion of recruitment activities to area businesses 

· Expansion of recruitment activities to public libraries 

· Continuation of recruitment through Panhandle Workforce Center (Formerly known as TWC)  

IV. Charles presented the scholarship report.

Charles submitted a list of 63 GED students, 40 Conversational English for the Workplace, and 16 Academic ESL students who have applied for scholarships.   All Conversational English for the Workplace awards are subject to final recommendation from the instructor and final grades.  The motion to approve all scholarships was made by JoAnn and seconded by Becky. The committee approved all scholarships as presented.

V. Maury presented the fundraising report.

A copy of the fundraising report was distributed to all committee members.  The goal for this year’s fundraising campaign was $18,000 to support the GED & Employability Skills Program.  The balance of the fund to date is $33,321.05.

VI. Maury presented the community relations report.

Maury presented the advisory committee members’ service terms.  The committee reviewed each member’s year elected, term expiration and the status of the term, whether it has expired, will expire soon or if it has been extended.  The only expired terms were Betty Howell, Martha Loza, Antonio Renteria, and Tony Salazar.   Mr. Salazar’s term was extended. Three new nominations were made for the committee; Stan Chatman from Palo Duro High School was nominated by Danette Fenstermaker, Myrna Raffkind, Community Volunteer, and Marin Rivas from Panhandle Workforce were nominated by Maury Roman.  The motion to approve all nominees was made by Charles and seconded by JoAnn. The committee approved all nominations.  
VII. Meeting adjourned.

